
 

 

  

 

 

 

 25 September 2023 

Dear Dafydd 

Inquiry into the public health approach to preventing gender-based violence 

Thank you to you and your colleagues for providing additional information following our evidence 

session in July in respect of the above.  

As we are nearing the end of our evidence gathering, it has become apparent that perpetrator 

programmes across Wales vary in their format and availability, as well as how they are monitored and 

evaluated. While we spoke about police referrals to perpetrator programmes briefly during our 

evidence session, we would be grateful if you could provide an outline of the programmes you are 

aware of across Wales, and your level of engagement with them. Please could you include details of 

any perpetrator programmes you fund; why you have chosen to fund these particular perpetrator 

programmes; and how you make frontline police officers aware of such programmes so they can 

make appropriate referrals to intervene early to prevent gender based violence escalating or re-

occurring. 

As we are now at the end of our evidence gathering, we would be grateful to receive a response by 9 

October if possible. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jenny Rathbone MS 

Chair, Equality and Social Justice Committee 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 
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